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JOHN M. PAYNE, ESQ.
BARBARA STARK, ESQ.
Rutgers Constitutional Litigation Clinic
15 Washington Street
Newark, New Jersey 07102
201-648-5687
ATTORNEYS FOR URBAN LEAGUE PLAINTIFFS

and ON BEHALF OF THE ACLU of NJ

SUPERIOR COURT OF NEW JERSEY

URBAN LEAGUE OF GREATER )
NEW BRUNSWICK, et al., )

Plaintiffs )

)
THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF )
THE BOROUGH OF CARTERET )
(OLD BRIDGE), et al., ) CERTIFICATION OF

Defendants ) GWEN ORLOWSKI

Gwen Orlowski, of full age, certifies as follows:

1. I am a second year student at Rutgers Law School, Newark

and am a participant in the Constitutional Law Clinic Seminar.

In that capacity, I am fully familiar with the facts of this

case.

2. On February 14, 1989, I spoke with Denise Van Buren, an

employee in the Old Bridge Planning Board Office. I asked her

for information about the January 10, 1989 Planning Board meeting

at which the Planning Board approved a conceptual proposal by the

Olympia and York Old Bridge Development Corporation ("O&Y"). Ms.

Van Buren was unfamiliar with this meeting but told me there was

a file from a December meeting which I could inspect. Ms. Van

Buren gave me directions, hours of operation, and informed me

that I could look at the records but that the transcript was not



available yet. She also told me that she could provide me with

copies of memos but that maps could not be copied nor could she

copy the 600 page proposal because of its length.

3. On February 15, 1989, I went to the Old Bridge Planning

Board office in the Municipal Complex. Ms. Van Buren gave me a

large box containing O&Y records from the January 10, 1989

Planning Board meeting. She told me that she could not copy any

materials from the box for me "because [she] did not have the

time.11 Later, she agreed to copy no more than 10 sheets.

4. I saw communications and studies suggesting to me that

negotiations relating to the development had been in progress

since at least November 1988. In fact, as stated on page 1 of

the Resolution (Epp's Certification, Exhibit F), O&Y had

submitted a master report for the General Development Plan in

March, 1988.

5. Among the papers in the box, I found and read a December

28, 1988 letter from Steven Gray, Esq., of Waters, McPherson,

McNeil, & Fitzpatrick, setting out a time table by which O&Y

hoped to complete certain stages of site plan approval. The

letter proposed the following "tentative schedule11:

By April 1, 1989, submit a Preliminary Subdivision
Plan; by April 30, 1989, hold public hearing and
receive Preliminary Subdivision/Site Plan Approval;
and by May 21, 1989, submit Final Subdivision Plan.

4. I asked Ms. Van Buren to make a copy of the letter for

me. After consulting with another office worker, Ms. O'Malley,

she told me that I was not allowed to have a copy and that I

should call Mr. Gray's office to get his permission for a copy.
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I was told that I could only receive a copy of those items that

had been read into the record. According to Ms. Van Buren, Mr.

Gray's letter had not been read into the record.

I hereby certify that the foregoing statements made by me are

true. I am aware that if any of the foregoing statements made by

me are willfully false, I may be subject to punishment.

Dated:

Gwen Orlowski


